Clark, Coles, Cumberland, Douglas, Edgar

Moultrie and Shelby County

Local Action Team

Minutes

June 24, 2009

Attendance: Jessi Duzan, Marsha Dawson, JoAnna Rienbolt, Susan Hall, Nancy Dubois, Rachel Gubbins, Brenda Warren, Judy Torbheck-Livesay, Susan Bulla, Susan Taylor, Julia Miller.

Susan Taylor opened the meeting with introductions, then described the role of DCFS. The Department is divided into units, the primary three that would interact with the Local Action Team would be investigations, intact and placement. 
The Local Action Teams started after a Permanency Enhancement Symposium in the Central Region in March 2007. In the fall of 2007 a statewide Judges Symposium focused on the same types of objectives. The four outcomes are: 1) improving the rate of return home for children in care, 2) improving the rate of children moving in adoption or subsidized guardianship, 3) maintaining children in their families, and 4) reducing the disproportionate number of children of color in care. During the past year, the Charleston area local action team has struggled to maintain a direction and are now working to involve the faith community in meeting the above objectives. A core group of 4-5 people have consistently met. At one time a former client was participating in the committee and wanted to help other families navigate the “system”. A support group for parents started but has ended. The Local Action Team as a whole needs to rejuvenate.

Julia Miller discussed the partnership with Illinois State University to assist with monitoring outcomes and providing technical assistance. The types of data that are available for this group’s use was also shared. We are able to access data regarding the number of children in care, the permanencies achieved, the numbers of children of color in care and other reports as requested. 
Julia Miller also shared information about the Regional meeting that was held on June 16. Examples of projects that have been implemented by other local action teams include a family treatment court, family mentoring, community engagement, and court testimony training. A parent from Urbana presented at the meeting as well and discussed her experiences with DCFS.

Marsha Dawson explained the vision of Salisbury Church and the plan to fill in gaps where agencies are unable to meet the needs of the community. Salisbury is focusing on establishing relationships and is already partnering with HOPE and Catholic Charities. On the weekend of June 28 & 29, Salisbury has coordinated with other local churches to do C.O.R.E., which stands for Community Out Reach Event. The church wants to develop a lifestyle of service and relationships. On August 5, from 6PM to 9PM the church will host a seminar on Poverty titled “Understanding Poverty/Building Relationships” presented by Jill Bowers. The seminar is free and open to the public.

Susan Hall presented one of the ministries of Charleston Community Church, and Adoption Resource Center. This ministry provides outreach to those in the church and community who have an interest in adoption. Services include a library of adoption focused materials, mentoring and other adoption information. Family support meetings, workshops and speakers may be utilized as well. Charleston Community Church establishes contact with clients through someone bringing them to church and then developing a relationship. Susan shared an example of a mother with six children who came to the church and were provided with considerable support, transportation, child care and other help.
The group then brainstormed about the kinds of needs that are presented by DCFS clients and the gaps in community services. At this time primary needs include transportation, mentoring and parenting instruction. Below are the brainstorming ideas:

· Parenting classes/curriculum, what types of materials would be needed, what would be accepted by the court, certification of participation, learning, attendance, is there a list of criteria to develop a parenting class? A post placement class? Post adoption class?

· Training for mentors, criteria for mentoring

· Liability issues may need to be addressed by churches

· Parenting classes or mentoring may need to teach basic skills and what is socially acceptable for children and parents

Other ideas that were shared included:

· Including EIU organizations

· Rachel Gubbins will contact Wesley Methodist Church lay ministry regarding involvement

· Susan Bulla will talk with Roy Lanman about Newman Center involvement
· Judy Livesay will contact Immanuel Lutheran Church

· Both Charleston Community and Salisbury Churches are willing to be called with specific needs

· Moving meetings around to different churches may increase involvement

· Salisbury Church may have small groups take on a family to mentor

· Community Church may have a main mentor assigned to a family and then others step in as needed

· Churches need to invite others

· May want to involve Crisis Pregnancy Center, CEAD Council and Big Brothers/Big Sisters

Jessi Duzan shared that HOPE finds similar issues as DCFS and that basic parenting skills are a monumental need. The shelter typically has very short term involvement and can provide the “tools” but it is difficult for mothers to maintain the changes over time without continuing support. The dynamics of violence significantly impact parenting.

The next meeting is set for July 29, 2009 at 9:00AM. Location to be determined, but we will see if Central Community Church in Mattoon is available. 

Respectfully submitted,

Julia Miller

